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July 22, 2025
Holly Henderson’s Departure —July 31, 2025
Dear Skate AB|NT|NU Members, Clubs, Coaches, Officials, Sponsors and Partners,

It is with both gratitude and sadness that we inform you that Section’s Technical Director Holly Henderson, will
be leaving the Skate AB|NT|NU Section team effective July 31, 2025.

Holly has been employed for 17 years, first as the Athlete Development Manager and most recently as the
Technical Director. She has been an indispensable part of our organization, contributing significantly to the
development and success of our athletes and programs.

Throughout her career, Holly has developed exemplary working relationships with Skate Canada officials,
employees, and volunteers, within our Section and across the country. She has been a valuable resource for
athletes and coaches, continuously evaluating and adapting programs to meet evolving team and individual
needs. Her knowledge of the sport at the local, national, and international level speaks to the deep, life-long
commitment that she has made to figure skating. Her work was always delivered with passion and enthusiasm.

As the Lead of the Athlete Development Committee, Holly has been a fearless advocate with an athlete-first
focus. From the Star Pathway through Learn-to-Win and Skating-for-Life, she supported countless athletes and
coaches in their endeavours. Her work helped many Section athletes on their journeys through monitoring,
seminars, and competition support. Holly also championed countless initiatives and activities related to athlete,
coach, and officials” development, and always looked for creative ways to propel our Section forward.

Holly’s extensive knowledge and expertise will be missed immensely, and her commitment and passion will be
fondly remembered.

Please join us in expressing our gratitude to Holly for her years of dedicated service to the Section. Her
contributions will certainly leave a lasting impact.

The Skate Canada team will support the Section to ensure there is uninterrupted support for our athletes and
coaches this summer and fall as they prepare for the season.

Kind Regards,

Skate AB|NT|NU Board of Directors



